
 

 

    

  
  

 

Notice – Item for Discussion 
 

Submitted by: 
 

Councillor Riepma  

Subject: 
 

Investigation Stoplight at Johnson Street and Grove 
Street Intersection 

Reference Committee Name: 
 

Community Safety 

Reference Committee Date: 
 

February 26, 2025 

General Committee Date: 
 

March 19, 2025 

City Council Date: 
 

March 26, 2025 

 
Motion for consideration: 
 
That staff in the Development Services Department investigate the feasibility of installing a stoplight 
at the intersection of Johnson Street and Grove Street and report back to the Community Safety 
Committee. 
 
 
 
Reason or Rationale in support of the motion: 
 

1. Johnson and Grove is a very busy intersection with many pedestrians. 
2. The City has the funds to install the traffic light provided by the developer of the 

shopping plaza on the corner. 
3. As Grove is being reconstructed this year, this is an opportune time to install the 

infrastructure required. 
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